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Comments: Cancel the Valle Seco Land Exchange

 

Dear Becca Smith,

 

I'm writing to TELL YOU to END ANY DEAL TALK and ultimately CANCEL the CORRUPT, GREEDY Valle Seco

Land Exchange. I object to the disposal of wilderness-quality roadless lands right next to the South San Juan

Wilderness. And I'm INCREDIBLY PISSED AT THE MERE THOUGHT to any loss of public access to the San

Juan River - or loss of protections for what's been formally recommended as a wild and scenic river. WHAT THE

F--- GOOD ARE ?PROTECTIONS?, IF SOME SELFISH A------ WITH A BIG WALLET CAN WALTZ IN AND

TAKE/SWAP SOME S------- PROPERTY ELSEWHERE AND SCOOP/ANNEX UP 200 ACRES OF PRISTINE

WILDERNESS FOR HIMSELF. THIS IS F------ "PROCESS THEFT"...FROM THE REST OF US

AMERICANS...RUBBER STAMPED BY THE CORPORATIZED F------ ELITE! HELL NO, HELL NO, HELL NO!

 

THIS IS AN G----- INSULT AFTER THE OIL INDUSTRY HAS PROGRESSIVELY DESTROYED AND

POLLUTED/DESTROYED MILLIONS OF ACRES THROUGHOUT THE COUNTRY. SEEMS THEY DON'T

MIND DESTROYING "OTHERS" LANDS/HABITATS, BUT WANT to LIVE IN A LARGE, "PRIVATE" PRISTINE

ENVRONMENT WHEN THEY ARE DONE!

 

THE FIRST THING TO DO IS TO "PURCHASE" MR BIG SHOTS "RANCH" AND ADD IT TO THE VALLE SECO

WILDERNEST LAND!!! THE SECOND THING TO DO IS DISSOLVE THE FOREST SERVICE. THEY ARE IN

VIOLATION OF THEIR RESPONSIBILITY TO "P-R-E-S-E-R-V-E" PUBLIC LANDS FOR THE EXCLUSIVE

ACCESS/USE OF "WE THE PEOPLE" NOT "YOU THE PERSON"! THIS S--- HAS BEEN GOING ON AT A

RAMPAGE RATE FOR THE LAST 30-40 YEARS---AND IT WILL STOP!!!!!!!!!!!

 

As you SHOULD know the South San Juan Wilderness is among Colorado's most pristine areas, and the

adjacent roadless lands in question have been proposed for wilderness designation for more than 20 years. The

San Juan National Forest previously deemed wilderness designation unnecessary because the lands were

protected under the Colorado Roadless Rule. So it would be a betrayal now to turn around and give away these

wilderness-quality public lands just because a billionaire wants them.

 

What's more, in 2013 the East Fork of the San Juan River was recommended by the Forest Service for protection

as a wild and scenic river - after decades of advocacy by anglers, boaters and other river supporters. So again, it

violates the public's trust to reverse course and privatize this public resource.

 

It's also unacceptable to give away a stretch of the only public access to the San Juan River upstream of Pagosa

Springs. Access to rivers is a growing concern in Colorado, recently highlighted by Colorado Gov. Jared Polis. It's

an enormous step backward to take away existing public access for no other reason than to please someone

who lives out of state.

 

Given the controversial nature of eliminating wilderness-quality roadless areas and recommended wild and

scenic rivers for private benefit, this proposed land exchange must be cancelled.

 

If the Forest Service does go forward, the proposal must be analyzed rigorously in an environmental impact

statement because the harms would be significant and contrary to the public interest. And the process must be

completely open. The public deserves full transparency and the same access to decision-makers and documents

as the lawyers and lobbyists enjoy.



 

Finally, if the overriding purpose of the project is acquisition of Valle Seco for the value of its big-game wildlife

habitat, then a more feasible and widely supported approach is for the Forest Service to simply purchase the

880-acre Valle Seco property using the Land and Water Conservation Fund, which Congress is moving to

permanently fund at $900 million per year.

 

Please - do the right thing and cancel this project, keeping these public lands in public hands.

 

Sincerely,

 

Judith Conway
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